GDP Growth Slowed in 4th Quarter, 
As Housing Continues Its Drag

By JEFF BATER, January 30, 2008 8:46 a.m., Wall Street Journal
WASHINGTON -- The U.S. economy braked sharply last autumn, pulling growth for all of 2007 to its lowest speed in five years as the housing slump took a heavy toll.

Gross domestic product rose at a seasonally adjusted 0.6% annual rate October through December, the Commerce Department said Wednesday in the first estimate of fourth-quarter GDP.

Aside from the housing slump, slowing consumer spending, inventory liquidation and lower overseas sales restrained the economy. The 0.6% pace wasn't only much slower than the third-quarter's racing 4.9%, it was far below expectations on Wall Street. The median estimate of economists surveyed by Dow Jones Newswires was 1.2% GDP growth during the autumn months.

Inflation gauges within Wednesday's GDP data indicated acceleration in prices.

The economy grew 2.2% in 2007, the lowest rate since 1.6% in 2002. GDP in 2006 had increased 2.9%.

GDP acts as a scoreboard for the economy by measuring all goods and services produced. Its housing component, residential fixed investment, dropped by 24% in the fourth quarter, reducing overall GDP by 1.18 percentage points. Third-quarter investment had fallen by 21%, taking 1.08 percentage points out of GDP. The 24% drop was the worst since a 35% plunge during fourth-quarter 1981.

The biggest GDP component, consumer spending, decelerated in the fourth quarter, rising 2.0% after increasing 2.8% in the third quarter. Purchases of durable goods rose 4.2% in the fourth quarter, after increasing by 4.5% July through September. Fourth-quarter nondurables spending rose by 1.9%. Services spending climbed 1.6%. Overall, consumer spending contributed 1.37 percentage points to GDP October through December; it had contributed 2.01 percentage points in the third quarter.

International trade contributed 0.41 percentage point to GDP in the fourth quarter. U.S. exports increased 3.9% and imports increased 0.3%. In the third quarter, trade had added 1.38 percentage points to GDP; exports in that period were 19.1% higher and imports rose by 4.4%.

Fourth-quarter business spending rose 7.5%. Investment in structures went 15.8% higher. Equipment and software outlays rose by 3.8%. Overall third-quarter outlays by businesses rose 9.3%.

Businesses liquidated inventories. Stockpiles of all goods decreased by $3.4 billion, after going up by $30.6 billion in the third quarter and $5.8 billion in the second quarter. The drawdown subtracted 1.25 percentage points from GDP after adding 0.89 percentage point in the third quarter.

Real final sales of domestic product, which is GDP less the change in private inventories, increased at a 1.9% annual rate in the fourth quarter. Third-quarter sales advanced by 4.0%.

Federal government spending increased 0.3%, after rising in the third quarter by 7.1%. State and local government outlays rose 4.0%, after going 1.9% higher in the third quarter.

The price index for personal consumption expenditures rose by 3.9% after increasing 1.8% in the third quarter.

The much-watched PCE price gauge excluding food and energy increased 2.7% after rising 2.0% in the third quarter.
The price index for gross domestic purchases, which measures prices paid by U.S. residents, rose 3.8% after increasing 1.8% in the third quarter. The chain-weighted GDP price index increased 2.6% after rising 1.0% in the third quarter.

